1/7/2019                      Power From The Past
                     EDGE&TA Branch 240 Board Meeting Minutes


The January 7, 2019 board meeting was held at Peace In The Valley Lutheran Church, 551 S. J 6 Ranch Road in Benson.  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM by President Lyle Rasmussen, followed by the pledge of allegiance.   There were 6 board members, and 23 club members present.
The Secretary report was read and approved by the board. There was no Treasurer report as Ruth was absent from the meeting.
Care Report:  Marvin Blough had knee replacement surgery and is recovering at home.
Old Business:  
Discussion centered on dues and insurance.  Dues are now $30.00 per family, and insurance is $17.00 per person and must be paid to the treasurer by February 1st, 2019.
Sahuarita PFTP Event Feb 15-17:
Jerry Hayes is working on details as to what we will be doing.  Setup can be Friday afternoon with the event ending sometime Sunday afternoon.  Dry camping is available.  Motion was made and seconded to have a show at the pecan farm Feb 15-17.  Follow on discussion centered on whether the show would be open for the public, or just club members only.  There was also discussion as to whether the dates conflicted with other events.  After it was determined there was no event conflicts, the motion was amended and seconded to have a members only play weekend at the farm.  The motion was approved by the board.
Western Engine Cost/Fundraising:
Discussion centered on having a donation box posted at the engine during events.  Jim Blair was asked if we still had the old donation box from Pima County Fair.  Jim stated we still have the box.  More to follow on funding the Western engine.
Bylaws Update:

Lyle asked if anyone was interested in working on the bylaws committee in preparation for the annual meeting.  Larry Kastens volunteered.  Also,  Larry Kastens reported on how to document safety requirements, and responsibility documents as outlined in the EDGE&TA National Newsletter.  PFTP will be notifying club members of the changes needed to comply with EDGE&TA in the near future.
New Business:
Jim Blair announced from the floor that Old Tucson is holding the upcoming Steam Punk Fair March 8-10.  It was determined that this conflicts with the event in Apache Junction so participation was tabled this year.
2017 Pecan Festival insurance claim is ongoing; more to follow.

Notice to all members that EDGE&TA requires us to identify ourselves as PFTP, EDGE&TA Branch 240 on all documents, correspondence, checks, newsletter, basically everything to ensure we are covered legally should the need arise.

Re-cap of Events:

Larry Kastens gave brief highlights on the Pecan Festival.  41 club families participated.  Others from the floor said it was a great show.
Jerry Hayes reported that Old Tucson was a great show.  In addition, they invited us back to participate in their events, similar to Pima County Fair, as many as 4 times per year.  Follow on discussion centered on limitations, such as what to display, and can we support 4 times per year.  More to follow.
Several members stated the Christmas celebration in Benson was great.  Several members won prizes for donations to the local food bank.  The dinner was good, and the parade was lots of fun with a great crowd.
Future Events:
Jan 18-20:  Southwest Forgotten Iron Show, Wellton AZ.  Info: 602-568-8155 or 928-503-1256
Feb 4 Board meeting, same time and place

Feb 8-10:  Sahuaro Ranch Park Show, 9802 N. 59th Ave., Glendale AZ  602-762-1951
Feb 15-17:  PFTP club play weekend at Sahuarita Pecan Farm, 1625 Sahuarita Rd,  Darrell Day, 520 343-6644

Feb 23:  Culver’s Show, Broadway & Prudence, Tucson (10-4), Mel Perkins 520 400-1948

Lance Amatuli announced from the floor that he has made arrangements with Culver’s in Sierra Vista to have a show there on March 23rd pending board approval.  It was moved and seconded to have the show.  Motion approved by the board.
Call to the board, call to the audience.

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn; meeting adjourned at 7:15pm.

Submitted by:
Matt Stewart

 PFTP Secretary

EDGE&TA Branch 240
